
Seaside School District Proposed Plan  

Student Investment Account (SIA) Summary 
Dear Seaside School District Families and Staff, 

On March 17 the Seaside School District Board of Directors approved the Seaside School 
District’s Proposed Student Investment Account plan. This draft was developed through a 
detailed community engagement process and work sessions with our certified and classified 
planning team, with final recommendations going to our administrative planning team. This 
important work focuses on the needs of the District’s historically underserved populations, 
including students of color, emerging bilinguals, students navigating poverty, and students with 
disabilities. 

Our process for developing this SIA plan began in September 2019.  We spent time in the fall 
engaging our families and staff with a district-wide survey, individual interviews with students 
and families of students with disabilities, roundtable discussions with our Latinx families, and 
connecting with families during community events, such as Project Homeless Connect. We want 
to thank all of you who took the time to share this important information with us.  

After completing engagement work, we began working with our planning teams.  A certified and 
classified team of 10 worked through a facilitated protocol of analyzing district data, community 
engagement data, and research-based best practices, to develop a list of recommendations.  These 
recommendations were brought to our administrative leadership team for final review. 

This final draft plan was then presented to the community on March 10, 2020 at Broadway 
Middle School in both English and Spanish. As stated above, our school board approved the 
proposed plan on March 17, 2020 during our regular monthly public meeting. 

By leading with equity throughout the development of this plan, we are confident we are better 
prepared to serve our students, families, and community. 

Sincerely, 

Susan Penrod, Assistant Superintendent 

PLEASE NOTE: THIS DRAFT PLAN IS FOR THE ESTIMATED ​$1,374,234.74 
MILLION IN STUDENT INVESTMENT ACCOUNT FUNDING.  IT IS NOT PART OF 
OUR GENERAL FUND BUDGET. PLEASE KEEP IN MIND THIS IS ONE PORTION 
OF THE DISTRICT'S FUNDING. 

 


